PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday July 6th 2016

7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s: 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.
Present: 
Directors: Chris Cant, Christine Sutherland, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, 
Malcolm Carruthers, 
Peter Simpson

Other members: John Johnson 

Apologies: 
Nigel Jenkins, John Bodger, Bill and Rosemary White, Lynn Barnes, Oliver Coles
Eden Housing Fun Day (Malcolm) 

This was a success and EHA raised about £750.

Penrith on a Plate (Christine) Saturday July 16th, Penrith town centre 
Penrith Show (Chris) Saturday July 23rd, Penrith show field
See updated sheets for current details. Christine will send out a plea for more helpers.

Chris has obtained two folding tables, these are currently stored in Christine’s garage along with the gazebo.
Ceilidh (Oliver)

Oliver has booked Orton Market Hall for the evening of Friday October 7th at a cost of £30 and has booked Chris Bland as caller with two musicians at a cost of £150. It was suggested that we ask people to reserve tickets in advance, by phone or email, so that we have numbers but this would be simpler than trying to get the money in advance. Different catering options were discussed including a shared meal but this needs table space. We need to know what catering facilities are available in the hall. We need to make a decision abut catering before we can advertise ticket prices. 

Mike Hambrey talk (Chris)

Chris has booked Professor Mike Hambrey for a talk about Climate Change at the Quaker Meeting House, at 7pm on Tuesday 8th November. Mike asks us to provide a laptop, projector and screen; he will bring his talk as a powerpoint presentation on a USB stick.

2015/16 Accounts (Chris)
Chris presented the accounts for the year ending March 31st 2016. These have been prepared by Karen Parr as before. Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Peter, seconded by Graham and unanimously agreed.  Chris will present the accounts at the AGM.

New director and Treasurer
John Johnson was appointed as a Director of PACT Ltd, agreed by all directors present. He is considering taking over from Chris as Treasurer. He is co-opted until the next AGM when he can stand for full election.  We appoint John to be our Treasurer with immediate effect.

Change of signatories

We agree to add John Johnson to the existing list of signatories. 

Unity Trust Bank cheque signatories : Chris, Christine, Nigel, John B and John J. 

Unity Trust Bank internet banking : Chris, Christine, Nigel and John J. 

Credit Union Account : Chris, Nigel and John J.

Chris will circulate the necessary forms.

We agree the following resolution for the Unity Trust Bank:

(1) The amendments to the Mandate for the operation of the bank account(s), payment instructions and banking services be approved and be provided to the Bank by persons authorised to do so in accordance with the Bank's procedures and the Mandate;

(2) The Bank is entitled to rely upon the amended Mandate until it receives a later Mandate amending it, and the Bank is entitled to rely on instructions given by any person named in Section 3 and may disclose any information relating to the account to any such person;

(3) The Bank is under no duty to make enquiries before acting on the instruction of any person named in Section 3;

(4) The Bank will be notified in writing of any changes to the organisation as per the terms and conditions of the account.

where Section 3 names John Johnson, Chris Cant, Christine Sutherland, Nigel Jenkins and John Bodger.

Next meeting
Wednesday August 3rd at 7.30pm, at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith.

AGM
Wednesday September 7th at 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s. To be followed by an ordinary meeting.

